
 Jon F. Kelly 
General Attorney 
AT&T Services, Inc. 
150 E. Gay St., Rm. 4-A 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 

T: 614.223.7928 
F: 614.223.5955 
jk2961@att.com 

 

       July 8, 2009 
 
 
Reneé J. Jenkins, Secretary 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street, 13th Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 
 
 Re: American Cellular Corporation 
  Case No. 09-483-TP-RCC 
 
Dear Ms. Jenkins: 
 
  In connection with the notice filed on June 8, 2009 and supplemented on  
July 2, 2009, in the referenced case, discussions with the Staff have led to an agreement that 
the American Cellular Corporation certificate should be cancelled as a result of the 
transaction described in the notice.  American Cellular Corporation's operations have been 
integrated into those of New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC d/b/a AT&T Mobility.  Because 
that entity's certificate is statewide, it is appropriate for this purpose.  However, it is 
requested that the New Cingular certificate, last issued on April 7, 2005 as Certificate No. 
90-5352, be updated to reflect that entity's fictitious name, "New Cingular Wireless PCS, 
LLC, d/b/a AT&T Mobility" and its current address at 1025 Lenox Park Blvd. NE, Atlanta, 
GA 30342. 
 

Thank you for your courtesy and assistance in this matter.  Please contact me 
if you have any questions. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
       /s/ Jon F. Kelly 
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